
 

 

 

Dear Groom Creek Friends. 

The family of Tom Catlin is heartbroken to announce his passing on Wednesday, March 8th, after a 

valiant 21 month battle with Glioblastoma. He was grateful that he was able to complete most of the 

renovation of our home before receiving his diagnosis. Tom was proud of the Groom Creek Fire 

Department and he thoroughly enjoyed his visits with neighbors as they went for walks and passed by our 

house.  Tom loved life, his family and living among the pines in Groom Creek. 

 Donations in Tom’s memory may be made to the Groom Creek Firefighter’s’ Association. 

 

 

 


